

Call to order

Forest Hill Garden Club

Minutes for Monday, February 4, 2019

President Yen Bachmeier called the meeting to order at 11:30 AM. The meeting was held at the home of Nancy Hagosian.

Attendees:

Yen Bachmeier, Kathe Farrell, Ingeborg McGlynn, Darlene Hartman, Pansy Waller, Clorinda Aldrich, Louise Bacigalupi, Anna Bolechowski and Nancy Hagosian.

Members not in attendance

Members not in attendance included Toni Buckley, Nancy Butte, Angela Carnegie, Kathleen Fong, Eva Monroe and Sima Talai.

Approval of minutes

The meeting was called to order - by Yen Bachmeier at 11:30 AM. The minutes of January 7, 2019, were read and approved.

Yen thanked Nancy Hagosian for hosting the meeting in her home and complemented her for the fabulous refreshments which she served the members. Yen reported that the Forest Hill Garden Club membership now stands at 71 members. Yen mentioned that it would be a nice idea to renew the practice of providing new homeowners/residents with a welcome package of information regarding Forest Hill. Yen will check with the FHA to see if this is still being done.

Reports

Darlene Hartman presented the Treasurer's Report. Beginning balance as of February 4, 2019 was \$10,029.24. Total Expenditures were - \$615. Savings Account balance as of February 4, 2019 was \$2,398.51. The Checking Account balance was \$7,630.73. Deposit interest as of 12/31/2018 was .06%. The Treasurer's report was approved.

There was considerable discussion regarding the status of the FHA kitchen, in particular the stove.

1) Kathe Farrell will report the FHGC's recommendations to the FHA at its meeting on Monday.

- 2) The green plates and clear plates will be placed in the FHGC storage facility (shed).
- 3) FHGC will work closely with Jamie Wong to ascertain which cabinets have been allocated to the garden club.

Yen reported that February is the month to form the Nominations Committee. Sima Talai will chair the committee. Yen asked Pansy Waller if she would serve on the Nominations Committee and she agreed. She also asked Darlene Hartman but she declined because she has already served on that committee.

Yen thanked Ingeborg McGlynn for organizing the January 21presentation by horticulturist Jen Strobel, a plant expert from Sloat Garden Center. Ingeborg McGlynn reported that the event was well attended. Darlene Hartman and Ingeborg McGlynn commented that the presenter did a good job in presenting the information. A slide show on the event was posted by Yen Bachmeier on the garden club's website.

Yen reported that our next event will be Monday, February 18. The program will be the Art of Hat Wearing and encouraged the members to wear a hat to the event. The presenter will be JR Neurge, a hat designer. This event will be hosted by Yen Bachmeier.

Ingeborg McGlynn reported on the Rummage Sale which will take place at the clubhouse on March 23. So far 6 tables have been sold. The tables cost \$25.00 a piece for members and \$35.00 for non members. There will be signs and balloons advertising the Rummage Sale. The information on the Rummage Sale will be posted on Next Door. Refreshments will be provided.

The Director's Party is scheduled for Friday, May 31. Yen mentioned that the Director's party is by invitation only.

Upcoming Events on Calendar:

The Art of Hat Wearing by presenter JR Neurge.

Rummage Sale is on Saturday, March 23.

New business

None

Meeting adjourned at 1:00 PM

Pansy P. Waller